
Notice of Utility Tariff Filing 

The REGULATORY COMMISSION OF ALASKA (Commission) gives notice that Golden 
Valley Electric Association, Inc. (GVEA) filed TA316-13, requesting approval of a special 
contract with the University of Alaska Fairbanks (UAF). The special contract is for the 
provision of short-term regulation services to UAF during the commissioning of its new 
coal/biomass boiler. Regulation services is defined as electric service provided by GVEA to 
prevent short-term disturbances in power supply that would otherwise affect system voltage 
and frequency. During the commissioning process, UAF will continue to use its current boilers 
to meet its own load requirements and will rely on GVEA for the contracted regulation 
services. 

The special contract provides that UAF shall at all times be liable for and obligated to pay 
GVEA for the costs which GVEA incurs in providing such regulation services that are in 
excess of the costs that otherwise would be incurred so as to ensure that there is no negative 
financial impact to GVEA's Members as a result of GVEA providing regulation services to 
UAF. To the extent that the amount of regulation requested by and/or provided to UAF in any 
given day falls within GVEA's scheduled available and actual available regulation (such that 
providing regulation services to UAF does not result in GVEA having to incur any additional 
costs), UAF will not be charged for the regulation services provided by GVEA on that 
particular day. On the occasion that GVEA incurs increased fuel costs in order to 
accommodate UAF's regulation service, UAF will be charged for and required to pay the 
actual costs incurred by GVEA in connection with meeting UAF's regulation service. 

This notice does not contain all requested revisions and the Commission may approve a rate 
or classification that varies from those proposed. You may obtain more information about this 
filing by contacting Monica Grassi, Regulatory Specialist at GVEA, at P.O. Box 71249, 
Fairbanks, AK 99707; phone: (907) 458-5788. The complete filing is also available for 
inspection at the Commission's office at 701 West 8th Avenue, Suite 300, Anchorage, AK 
99501; phone: (907) 276-6222, or may be viewed at the Commission's website at 
http://rca.alaska.gov by typing "TA316-13" in the Find a Matter search box. 

To comment on this filing, please file your comments by 5:00 p.m., July 5, 2018, at the 
Commission address given above or via our website at: 

https:llrca.alaska.gov/RCAWebIWhatsNew/PublicNoticesComments.aspx. 

Please reference TA316-13 and include a statement that you've filed a copy of the comments 
with GVEA at its address given above or by email at mgrassi@gvea.com. 

Individuals or groups of people with disabilities, who require special accommodations, 
auxiliary aids or service, or alternative communication formats, please contact Valerie 
Fletcher-Mitchell at (907) 276-6222, toll-free at 1-800-390-2782, or TTY/Alaska Relay: 7-1-1 
or 1-800-770-8937, or send a request via electronic mail to rca.mail@alaska.gov by 
June 28, 2018. 

DATED at Anchorage, Alaska, this 5th day of June, 2018. 

R72lJ3:'ON OF ALASKA 

i!n K Kleweno, P.E. 
Engineering Section Manager 


